
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls to automate Justice Ministry’s citizen-based services

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received in his office the Minister

of Justice, His Excellency Mr. Khalid Shwani on 6/12/2022, and listened to his vision to

develop the ministry’s work, on what fits with the service philosophy adopted by Mr. Al-

Sudani’s government.

His Eminence stated the importance of the Ministry of Justice for the citizens for it has many

directorates that are in direct contact with citizens, especially Real Estate Registration and

Notary Public Departments, Corrections Directorate, and Management of Minors' Funds. H.E.

stressed automation and freedom of access to information for everyone.

H.E. has called to confront corruption that’s running deep within some of the Ministry’s

directorates, foster human rights, and stop anyone who wants to exploit this file.


